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June 7, 2022

Federal Express

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq.
Executive Director

Connecticut Siting Council
Ten Franklin Square
New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re: DOCKET NO. 508
THE UNITED ILLUMINATING COMPANY APPLICATION FOR A CERTIFICATE
OF ENVIRONMENTAL COMPATIBILITY AND PUBLIC NEED FOR THE MILVON
TO WEST RIVER RAILROAD TRANSMISSION LINE 115-KV REBUILD PROJECT
THAT TRAVERSES PORTIONS OF MILFORD, ORANGE, WEST HAVEN, AND
NEW HAVEN, CONNECTICUT

Dear Attorney Bachman:

The City ofMilford ("City") hereby respectfully requests to amend the City's witness list for the
June 14, 2022 public hearing to include the following additional witnesses:

David Sulkis, City Planner for the City ofMilford. Mr. Sulkis was identified in UI's response to
Milford Interrogatory 1-8 as a representative of the City with whom UI met in connection with the
design and current configuration of the proposed project. Mr. Sulkis will provide information
concerning such meeting(s).

Christopher Saley, Director of Public Works for the City ofMilford. Mr. Saley was identified in
UI's response to Milford Interrogatory 1-8 as a representative of the City with whom UI met in
comiection with the design and current configuration of the proposed project. Mr. Saley will
provide information concerning such meeting(s).

Mary Rose Palumbo, Inland Wetlands Officer for the City ofMilford. Ms. Palumbo was identified
in UI's response to Milford Interrogatory 1-8 as a representative of the City with whom UI met in
connection with the design and current configuration of the proposed project. Ms. Palumbo will
provide infonnation concerning such meeting(s).



/

The City further requests to amend its exhibit list to add the pre-filed testimony of David Sulkis,
Christopher Saley, and MaryRose Palumbo, dated June 7, 2022, provided herewith.

An original and fifteen (15) copies of this letter, as well as the additional pre-filed testimony, is
being sent via FedEx overnight delivery.

Should the Council have any questions regarding this filing, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Thank you.

Very truly yours,

/

JOHN W. KNUFF
dsw/enc.

ec: Bruce McDermdtt, Esq.
Murtha Cullina LLP
bmcdermott@murthalaw. com


